
 
 

Testimony in support of LD 1366 
the Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety 

April 14, 2025 

Senator Beebe-Center, Representative Hasenfus and distinguished members of the Committee: 

My name is Sarah Johnson and I am a resident of Sanford.  
I am writing in support of LD 1366,  An Act to Amend Certain Provisions of the Drug Laws Related to 
Cocaine Base 
 
I thank the sponsors of LD1366 and am grateful to Maine lawmakers who have worked to rectify the 
sentencing disparities associated with the possession of cocaine base. LD 1366 will bring us closer again to 
fair and equitable sentencing. 
 
I hope you will support LD1366. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Sarah Johnson 
Sanford, Maine. 
 
 
 


